
LARCH HILLS NORDIC SOCIETY
Executive Meeting 

Tuesday, June 6, 2023 7:30pm
Suzy’s Place

Attendance: Suzy Beckner, Abbi May, Don Miller, David Millard, Bill
Prytula, Laura Hepburn, Alan Corbett, Kari Wilkinson

Absent: Pauline Waelti, Cam Brown. 

1. Adopt Agenda – Additions -Kari motioned to adopt, Abbi 2nd. 

2. Minutes of last executive meeting – May 2, 2023- Kari motioned to 
adopt Bill 2nd. 

3. Business arising/outstanding issues: 


4. Treasurer Report – Don. See attached reports. 
A Donation of $2000 came from the Gorman brothers for V boards. 
$16,000 from ski team is being saved for purchases for race equiptment.

 Realignment of AGM and Financial Year End. Don 
recommends changing the fiscal year end in April or May to 
correspond with the end of the ski season. He also suggests that we
change the AGM date to to prior to the ski season in the fall. Some 
clubs hold the AGM along with a trail day and volunteer lunch in 
the fall. This needs to be approved by the membership and Canada 
revenue. 

 Kari motions to change fiscal year end to April 30th and seek 
approval from the membership at the next general meeting. Bill 2nd.
All approve.  The AGM will be held in March for 2023, and 
September for 2024 for the coming year. 

 Budget amounts to Don. Don has requested budgets from the 
committees so that he can make the club budget. He has not 
received responses. The deadline for committee budgets is July 
15, 2023. Suzy will ask Karen to remind the committees. 
Karen is paid $25/hr. It is on the low side for managers. Other 
clubs are paying higher wages to their managers. Kari motion to 
increase Karen’s wage to $27.50, Laura 2nd . All approve. 

5. Fee Increase for 2023-24 – Kari
Fee increases are required to cover the increase in operating costs.



See attached reports comparing the fees for clubs in the area. Our rates 
are on the low end for adult day and seasons tickets. 

Discussion was held on ways to ensure all skiers are paying for tickets. 
We will arrange sandwich boards in the parking lot and stadium to 
remind skiers that day fees are mandatory. We also discussed other 
options including having a kiosk at the entrance. We will try to organize 
an option to buy tickets online as well. This is done at Kelowna Nordic 
and Sovereign Lake Nordic. 

Laura motioned to change the fees to change fees as follows 
Adult day pass $18. 
no change to youth and child. 
Family to $36. 
Adult season pass $185 ($170 early bird)
Season family $375 ($345 early bird)
Snowshoe 
Adult day pass $10
Adult pass $75 ($65 early bird)
Family $155 ($135 early bird)

Kari 2nd. All approved. 

6. Events – Alan
 Timing Hut and Storage Unit Costs – table for September meeting 

so that it can be done before next season if possible Alan applied 
for viasport hosting grant which might cover the cost. 

 There is a backup plan for tracksetting for events if the PB is not 
operating. 

 Likely March 1-3, 2024 for BC Champs

7.  Track Setter Replacement – Abbi. Abbi to find out that the capital 
gaming grants will be happening this year. They should be announced by 
mid-June. Abbi will start working on the application.

8. Grooming Planning for Future Seasons- Bill and Dave would like to 
organize a weekly grooming schedule. Telemark has been doing this for 
the past 1.5 years.  This would be intended to save fuel and duplication of
grooming and would allow skier to plan in advance. David will discuss 
further with George. 



9.  Dog Trail Survey – Suzy
 Plan for Dog trails for 2023-24 Season- A decision will be made in

the fall regarding the extent of the dog trail loop and timing of the 
use of the trails for dogs. 

10.Long Term Planning – Suzy
 Discuss plans for projects 2023-24 Season
 Tom’s Shelter Plans -Rob has offered to head the construction. 

This might be delayed due to finances.  Location will also be 
discussed further. 

11. Update of Constitution and By Laws – Suzy. The bylaws need to be 
reviewed. We will revisit this in the fall. 

Additions

1. SEC – David
Tracksetter social went very well. Next year they will try not to hold it on the 
May long weekend to improve attendance.  
David picked up the Snowmobile from Banner today. The work was covered on
warranty.  The battery was dead when he picked it up. 

2. Scholarships- Hillary Vukadinovic and Frankie Ayotte were chosen this 
year for the Larch Hills scholarships. 

3. Kari will come back with a marketing plan to increase pass sales/ 
membership. 

Adjourn at 9:32 
Next Executive Meeting – Tuesday, Sept 5, 2023








